
 
  

WEEK 
EVENTS 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

Last week was a very special week in the life of our school. An 

amazing total of £3,200 was raised for Ellie’s Star Week. 

£1,000 of this will be used for a new ‘Buddy Bench’ for the 

Infant Playground (which was Ellie’s wish) and the remainder 

will be donated to the Christie Hospital. Thank you for your 

amazing generosity and for getting involved in so many of the 

events from cycling, netball, baking, t-shirt purchases and the 

owl raffle. I really do feel that the week was a fitting tribute to a 

wonderful lady. 

 

Thank you to Mrs Eadie for leading our school choir during the 

St. Wilfrid’s Harvest Open Weekend celebrations. They sang 

beautifully and were a credit to our school. Mrs Eadie and Year 

5 worked together to produce the beautiful floral decorations 

that are adorning St. Wilfrid’s during the Harvest Season. 

 

Father Ian led us in a lovely School Harvest Service this 

morning in St. Wilfrid’s Church. His very thought provoking 

words got children to consider and reflect upon air miles used 

to bring food to our plates as well as giving thanks for the food 

that we share. Thank you to parents for your generous 

donations of food which will be taken to the Welcome Café on 

Longridge to be distributed to those families less fortunate than 

ourselves. 

 

Thank to our School Recycling Officers and Council 

Representatives who met with Councillor Malloy last Monday at 

the Knutsford Council Offices. Together with the other local 

school they came up with exciting plans to make our local area 

a plastic free zone. They also attended a Recycling Workshop 

on Tuesday in Middlewich where they learnt about composting 

and developments in recycling. 

 

Please can I remind all parents and carers who use the school 

car park for dropping off and picking to be courteous at all 

times to other users. We know there are obvious demands on 

space at these peak times but I would ask all users to drive 

with utmost care and attention. Can I also remind people that 

the car park is an access point to the fields beyond for the local 

farmer and therefore no one should park on or near the track at 

the end of the car park. 

 

Damien Stenson 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception - Isla O-M 

Year 1 - Felicity N 

Year 2 - Zach S 

Year 3 - Bobbi H 

Year 4 - Charlie M 

Year 5 - Katie C 

Year 6 - Katie G 

 
All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 

Reception ~ 96.55% 

Year 1 - 100% 

Year 2 - 98.33% 

Year 3 - 98.97% 

Year 4 - 98.33% 

Year 5 - 100% 

Year 6 - 94.00% 

 

Well done to Year One and Year Five, our Key 

Stage 1 and 2 class attendance winners. 
 

Reception - Poppy N 

Year 1 - Iris W 

Year 2 - Luca W 

Year 3 - Owen B 

Year 4 - Isaac G 

Year 5 - Christopher M-B 

Year 6 - Iona A 

 
All of these pupils kept our Golden Rules last 
week. 
 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception ~ Ronny O (Friendship & 

               Respect)           

Year 1 ~ Lottie W (Friendship) 

Year 2 ~ Edith H-N (Respect) 

Year 3 ~ Freddie H (Respect) 

Year 4 ~ Luca B (Courage) 

Year 5 ~ Aidan M (Respect) 

Year 6 ~ Morgan M                                          
(Perseverance) 

Green with 251 House Points 

Wilfrid 246 

Griffin 245 

Mallory 243 

 

Well done Green! 

7TH OCTOBER 2019 

TIMES 
TABLES & PEN 
LICENCES  

Halle N in Year Two has been awarded a Pen 

Licence. Well done to Halle! 

 

 



 

OTHER 
NEWS 

Upcoming Schedule of 

Events 

 

 

07/10/19 ~ School Harvest Festival Service, St.  

   Wilfrid’s at 9:30am (dried & tinned food 

   donations 

~ Year 5&6 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

~ Years 1&2 Lunchtime Archery 

~ No Junior STEM Club After School 

 ~ Junior Basketball After School 

08/10/19 ~ Years 2-4 Ballet Before School 

~ Year 5 Lunchtime Samba Drums 

~ Netball Match VS Bexton (Away) 

09/10/19 ~ Years R & 1 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Junior Choir Rehearsal at Lunchtime 

~ WFA After School 

10/10/19 ~ Years 2-6 Tap Before School 

~ Netball Squad Training 

~ Football Match VS Bexton (Away) 

11/10/19 ~ Change for Life Festival (am),  

   Wilmslow High School 

 ~ Y5 & Y6 Football VS St Bede’s  

   (Away) 

12/10/19 ~ St. Wilfrid’s Patronal Festival 

 

 

14/10/19 ~ Reception New Starters Photograph 

   for Knutsford Guardian 

~ Year 5&6 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

~ Years 1&2 Lunchtime Archery 

~ Junior STEM Club After School 

 ~ Junior Basketball After School 

15/10/19 ~ Years 2-4 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Year 5 Pilgrim Days Trip 

 ~ Reception Parents & Carers Reading 

    & Handwriting Workshop, 9:15am 

~ Year 5 Lunchtime Samba Drums 

~ Netball vs St. Vicent’s (Home) 

16/10/19 ~ Years R & 1 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Junior Choir Rehearsal at Lunchtime 

~ WFA After School 

17/10/19 ~ Years 2-6 Tap Before School 

~ Year 3 Hockey Taster, Knutsford  

  Academy After Schol 

 ~ Closing Day for Parent Governor 

  Applications 

18/10/19 ~  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Aldi Stickers 
Please keep these coming in. We only need 67 
more to complete pour school wallchart to be 
entered into the £20,000 draw. Thank you so 
much for your efforts! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 


